
Friars, Robert Browning, Snowsfields and Tower Bridge Primary Schools

We learn and succeed together

@FriarsSE1 @PrimaryRobert @SNSPrimary @TBPrimary

Find us at: www.bridgesfederation.org.uk

Dear Parents,

Our schools ended the week and half term with 

fun events celebrating the Queen’s Platinum 

Jubilee. There was also a special lunch menu on 

Wednesday.

Thank you for being so involved in your 

children’s reading cafes over the last two weeks.  

They were very successful and most importantly 

your children loved you being there.

Have a restful and relaxing half term break and 

enjoy the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations.

We look forward to welcoming the children back 

to school on Monday 6th June, the gates open 

at 8:45am.

Term Dates 2021 - 2022

Summer term
Wednesday 20th April 2022 – Friday 27th May 2022

Half Term: 30th May 2022 – 3rd June 2022

Monday 6th June – Wednesday 20th July 2022

Newsletter 27th May 2022

You will have seen from our newsletter that 

there are some events we do at all our 

schools across the federation and some that 

happen in individual schools. Every year each 

school gets to choose which charity events 

they wish to support.

Events happening across the Federation this 

term to look out for:

Sports Day and Race for Life - 1st July 2022

Summer Fair - 12th July 2022

Is TikTok safe for children?

Six safety settings to help keep your child 

safe.

The NSPCC has written information for 

parents, to support them to keep their 

children safe when using Tik Tok.

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-

children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-

blog/child-safe-settings-

tiktok/?utm_source=Adestra&utm_mediu

m=email&utm_content=TikTok%20guide&

utm_campaign=2022_April_CSO-

newsletter

Robert Browning,Snowsfields and 

Tower Bridge 
SCHOLARPACK APP

Do you have access to the scholarpack App?  

If not, please contact your school office for 

an access code. From 1st April 2022 we will 

only be using the App to communicate with 

parents, we will no longer be sending texts. If 

you need help to download and access the 

app, please come and speak to a member of 

the office team who will be happy to assist.

Nursery Places - September 2022

We are taking applications for children whose 

birthdays are from 1/9/2018 to 31/8/2019 for 

places in our nursery classes for September 2022. 

Please enquire at your school office for an 

application form. Our nursery places are for  

Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday 8:45am-

3:30pm with a staggered start.

https://twitter.com/FriarsSE1
https://twitter.com/PrimaryRobert
https://twitter.com/SNSPrimary
https://twitter.com/tbprimary
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/child-safe-settings-tiktok/?utm_source=Adestra&utm_medium=email&utm_content=TikTok guide&utm_campaign=2022_April_CSO-newsletter


Bankside Open Spaces Festival

Bankside Open Spaces Festival - a FREE family-

focused celebration to mark the Queen’s Platinum 

Jubilee and get together safely with our community 

again.

On 3rd June, 12-9pm. Find more information in the 

link. https://www.bost.org.uk/bostfest2022

Term Dates - Planning Ahead

2022 - 2023
Autumn term

Monday 5 September 2022 - Friday 21 October 2022

Half Term Monday 24 October 2022 - Friday 28 October 2022

Monday 31 October 2022 - Friday 16 December 2022

Spring term

Wednesday 4 January 2023 - Friday 10 February 2023

Half Term Monday 13 February 2023 - Friday 17 February 2023

Monday 20 February 2023 – Friday 31 March 2023 

Summer term

Tuesday 18 April 2023 - Friday 26 May 2023 

Half Term Monday 29 May 2023 - Friday 2 June 2023

Monday 5 June 2023 - Friday 21 July 2023

Pioneer Dance Half Term Workshop
Pioneer Dance will be delivering a fun 
and active One Day Dance Workshop.

Dance Styles include: Street Dance, 

Afrobeats & More.

Wednesday 1st June

Time: 10am - 4pm

Location: Rotherhithe

Primary School, Rotherhithe New Rd, London 

SE16 2PL

Please take a look through  the 

newsletter for details of more 

activities and holiday clubs taking 

place during half term.

Free Swimming for Southwark Residents

All Southwark residents are able to use the 

swim and gym facilities in six of the borough’s 

leisure centres. 

Sign up here ow.ly/PPC450HnpZR

Ride London - Free Cycle Event on 29th May 

Find out  more information here:

https://www.ridelondon.co.uk/our-rides/ridelondon-

freecycle

The Fields In Trust

The Fields In Trust have 

designed some fun activities to 

help families enjoy the outdoors 

together and engage with nature.

Downloadable activities for kids | 

Fields in Trust

NUT FREE SCHOOLS

Please be reminded that all of our 

schools are nut free and no nuts 

can be brought into school for 

packed lunch or snacks. Thank you.

https://www.bost.org.uk/bostfest2022
https://t.co/TmjHLvdFo6
https://www.ridelondon.co.uk/our-rides/ridelondon-freecycle
https://www.fieldsintrust.org/activities-for-kids


Tower 
Bridge
Primary
School

HOMEWORK PROJECTS

This week we have been 
understanding more about 

the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 
and why it is so important. 
School Council explained 
more in their assembly; we 

also sang a song to celebrate 
the Queen at the end. There 
have been so many learning 

opportunities. On Wednesday 
we had a tea party for lunch. 
Thank you Mohammed and 

the team for creating such an 
amazing party spread. We 

look forward to hearing how 
you celebrated over the half 

term.

School 
Council 

Assembly

Finding out 
more about 

Queen 
Elizabeth

Design a 
Platinum 
Jubilee 
Crown

Red Class had a 
great time at The 
Unicorn Theatre 

this week!

Our halls and 
corridors have 

been spruced up 
with displays 
showing the 

children’s work 
over the past term! 

Such exciting 
learning.

Making 
decorations 

for the 
Jubilee!

Thank you to all the 
parents who were able to 

attend our Reading 
Cafes this week!

Thank you to all the children who have 
completed Homework Projects. Your names will 

be added to the special wheel to win a book 
after half term!

We had our 
own 

coronations. We held tea 
parties in 

class.



Robert Browning

Yellow Class enjoyed their 
Cricket Tournament on Monday 

at Burgess Park!

PC Arthur Hazel joined us on Monday. He 
led sessions in Year 1 and 2 and Year 5 
and 6, focussed on keeping safe. The 

children learned a lot!
Thank you to the Parents who 

attended our Reading Cafes this 
week. It was so lovely to see you 

back in School! 

Jubilee Celebrations!
This week we have been celebrating the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee! 

On Wednesday the children enjoyed a special ‘afternoon tea’ provided 
by our School Kitchen. The Nursery Class enjoyed special Ice Creams at 

their party. Reception dressed up as Kings, Queens, Princes and 
Princesses. The rest of the school enjoyed a range of different 

activities- check out twitter for more photos!

Homework 
Projects!

As always a 
huge thank you 
to everyone for 
working on the 

homework 
projects this 

term. Head over 
to the class 

twitter accounts 
for more photos. 



Snowsfields Primary School

Reading Cafes were held this week for Yellow, 

Green, Blue and Purple classes. The children 

loved their parents being in school with them. 

Thank you!

At Snowsfields we celebrated the Queen’s 

Platinum Jubilee by wearing red, white and 

blue and taking part in class tea parties to 

represent a street party. We also had a 

special Platinum Jubilee school lunch on 

Wednesday!

"This week, Blue class went on a local walk to 

discover more about our local area.  Snowsfields 

school itself is Victorian and built after the 

Education Act 1870 was established. Did you know, 

Snowsfields Primary School used to be called Kirby 

Street School until it changed its name in 1882?" 

Thank you 

@lonbookproject 

for donating all 

the books we 

have used at our 

reading cafes.



Snowsfields Primary School

Home Work Projects 
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Friars Primary School

Reading cafes were held in Year Three, Year Four, Year Five  and Year Six 
this week. The children enjoyed reading to their parents and the parents 
were really impressed with their reading. 

To celebrate the Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee we had a tea 
party in school this afternoon. 
We all had lots of fun. Please 
see our website for  photos. 



B - Be the best 

we can be -

believe!

Reading 

Raffle 

Winners!

Our Value this 

week is: Respect 

Reading 

Raffle 

Winners!

L - Love of 

learning.

Reading 

Raffle 

Winners!

Our super stars 

at Friars!

Our value this 

week is 

compassion.



Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning: 16/05/2022:  
94.67%

1st Place Attendance: Y2        
1st Place Punctuality: Y4

Absence Lates Total Points

Year 1 13 30 50

Year 2 2 1/2 19 225

Year 3 3 9 375

Year 4 7 1/2 5 475

Year 5 3 16 200

Year 6 6 1/2 9 525

Absence Lates Total Points

Year 1 14 9 91.25%

Year 2 7 7 96.92%

Year 3 15 10 94.23%

Year 4 0 3 100%

Year 5 17 4 96.46%

Year 6 12 5 97.71%

Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning: 16/05/2022:  
95.26%

1st Place Attendance: Y4-100%         
1st Place Punctuality: Y4

Absence Lates Total Points

Year 1 33 29 50

Year 2 17 43 100

Year 3 33 29 50

Year 4 17 43 100

Year 5 33 29 50

Year 6 17 43 100

Absence Lates Total Points

Year 1 15 9 250

Year 2 81 11 375

Year 3 22 14 100

Year 4 14 5 750

Year 5 22 7 450

Year 6 9 7 825

Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning: 16/05/2022:  
91.93%

1st Place Attendance: 
Y2,Y3,Y4,Y5,Y6         

1st Place Punctuality: Y6

Overall whole school attendance for 
week beginning: 16/05/2022:  
90.23%

1st Place Attendance: Y4,Y5        
1st Place Punctuality: Y4






















